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Printed on      Recycled Paper 

April 4, 2022 

Base Realignment and Closure Operations Branch 

Mr. Rick Shean  
Chief, Hazardous Waste Bureau 
New Mexico Environment Department 
2905 Rodeo Park Drive East, Building 1 
Santa Fe, New Mexico 87505-6303 

RE: 2023 Interim Northern Area Groundwater Monitoring Plan, Version 12, Fort Wingate 
Depot Activity, McKinley County, New Mexico. EPA# NM6213820974 

Dear Mr. Shean: 

The purpose of this letter is to transmit the 2023 Interim Northern Area Groundwater Monitoring 
Plan, Version 12. The enclosed monitoring plan covers activities to be performed at the Fort 
Wingate Depot Activity (FWDA), authorized under RCRA Permit EPA ID No. NM6213820974. 
The enclosed monitoring plan provides methods for groundwater elevation measurements and 
sampling from monitoring wells within the boundaries of the FWDA. 

If you have questions or require further information, please contact me at 
George.h.cushman.civ@army.mil, 703-455-3234 (Temporary Home Office, preferred) or 
703-608-2245 (Mobile).

 Sincerely, 

 George H. Cushman IV 
BRAC Environmental Coordinator 
Fort Wingate Depot Activity  
BRAC Operations Branch 
Environmental Division  

Enclosures 

CF: 
Dave Cobrain, NMED, HWB 
Ben Wear NMED, HWB 
Michiya Suzuki, NMED, HWB 
Lucas McKinney, U.S. EPA Region 6 
Ian Thomas, BRAC OPS 
George H. Cushman, BRAC OPS 
Alan Soicher, USACE 
Saqib Khan, USACE 
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Alvin Whitehair, SW BIA  
George Padilla, BIA, NRO  
Sharlene Begay-Platero, Navajo Nation  
Val Panteah, Governor Pueblo of Zuni 
Carleton Bowekaty, Lt. Governor Pueblo of Zuni  
Admin Record, NM  
Admin Record, Ohio  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 




